

DEVAL L. PATRICK GOVERNOR

TIMOTHY P. MURRAY LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

JUDYANN BIGBY, MD SECRETARY

JOHN AUERBACH

## The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of Health and Human Services

Department of Public Health
Division of Health Professions Licensure

Board of Registration in Pharmacy 239 Causeway Street, Suite 500, 5th Floor Boston, MA 02114 (800) 414-0168

http://www.mass.gov/dph/boards/pharmacy

June 18, 2012

Shannon Kropis

redact

Re: Temporary Order of Summary Suspension effective May 14, 2012 Complaint Docket No. PHA-2012-0072 Pharmacy Technician Registration No. 2793 (Exp. 07/11/2013) Acceptance of Registration Surrender

Dear Ms. Kropis:

The Board of Registration in Pharmacy (Board) has reviewed your communications with Investigator William Frisch (emails dated May 7, 16 and 24, 2012) in the above-referenced matter of Complaint Docket No. PHA-2012-0072 (Complaint). In your communications to Board Investigator Frisch, you state your intention to surrender Pharmacy Technician No. 2793 (Summarily Suspended eff. 05/14/2012/Exp. 07/11/2013) in resolution of the Complaint and that you had mailed your wallet registration cards to the Board on May 8, 2012.

Although the Board has not received the wallet card(s) that you mailed to the Board, please be advised that, in accordance with 247 CMR 10.06(6), the Board has accepted your statements to Investigator Frisch and the mailing of your wallet card(s) to the Board as a statement of your intention to surrender your pharmacy technician to the Board in resolution of the Complaint on the terms and conditions that that the registration surrender is voluntarily tendered; that registration surrender is considered to be a reportable disciplinary action depriving you of all privileges of registration; that the registration surrender and this document is a public document subject to disclosure by the Board; that registration surrender is not subject to reconsideration or judicial review; and that the Board will not review any application for registration as a pharmacy technician in the future.

The Board will close the Complaint as a "Voluntary Surrender" on this date.

Please contact Executive Director James D. Coffey (617) 973 0950 if you have any questions.

Very truly yours,

Janus T. DeVita, R.Ph.

Jan. T. DeVita

President

First Class Mail and Certified Mail 7010 2780 0001 8675 8633